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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and 
delivered monthly by our team of volunteers 
to every address in the village.  If you need 
help with: 
Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155 
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 
Diary Dates/handwritten items  
– Sue M on 275333  
Design and graphics for your item  
– Richard on the Bulletin email. 
When contacting our advertisers please tell them 
that you saw their advert in The Bulletin. 
Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin 
relies on contributions from local people to keep it 
as interesting and relevant as possible to life in our 
village.   If you would like to send an item for 

publication please email this to the address at the 
bottom of this notice, where one of the team will 
do their best to reply within 2–3 days. 
The Bulletin reserves the right to edit the layout of 
submitted articles. Guidelines for Contributors and 
details of Advertising Costs can be found on the 
village website: 
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community 
Information tab. 
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with 
us by the 10th  of the month, otherwise we cannot 
guarantee inclusion.  
Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any 
responsibility for the content of published 
advertisements. Printed by Gt Graphics Print  

Newsletter for the village of Hutton Cranswick 

Welcome to the December / January  
edition of The Bulletin. 

 

A bumper issue with lots to do over the 
Christmas period. Please support the events and 
of course our advertisers. Thank you to our 
deliverers who ensure over 1000 copies are 
distributed around the village. Copies are also 
available at The Spar , Garden Centre, Farmshop 
and The White Horse and other outlets in the 
village.  
 

A big thank you to Janet Foreman and Foreman’s 
Car Showroom for hosting many events this year 
– offering support to our community 
organisations and of course The Village Show – 
Thank you. 
 

We will be back in February – copy by 10th 
January please. 

Melvyn 

The Bulletin Team have been busy 
elves creating recycled baubles and 
tree decorations out of back issues of 
The Bulletin. These will be on our tree 
at the St Peter's Christmas Tree 
Festival. I hope you find time to look at 
it and  over thirty trees on display. 
 

Happy Christmas and  
a wonderful New Year 

 from all on The Bulletin Team 
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DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY 

EVERY WEEK (These activities might not 

take place over Christmas and New Year 
Holidays. Contact the organisers for exact 
dates.) 
Monday Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 
7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more 
information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 
or www.ywcc.org.uk  
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick. For more information contact Ted 
on 01482 865353 or 07399 475129 
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits. For 
more information call Rose on 01377 270220 
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-
7:00pm (6-week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. 
For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-
12noon at SRA Rotsea Lane 
Thursday Walking Netball 10:00-11:00am at 
SRA Rotsea Lane   
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI 
Hall Cranswick. For more information contact 
Sally on 07946 149248(no meetings in 
December) 
Thursday Pilates 6:30-7:30pm at WI Hall, 
Main Street, Cranswick          Booking 
essential, call or text 07792 330362 
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-
11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 
includes coffee or tea and biscuits   
Friday Friends 10:30am-2:00pm at Hutton 
Cranswick Methodist Church Hall. Everyone 
Welcome for a natter and a bite to eat 

DECEMBER 
The Scouts will be delivering Christmas Post 
in Hutton Cranswick – See advert for details 
Sunday 1 Love in a Shoebox Service 10:30am 
at Methodist Church, Cranswick. 10:45am at 
St Peter’s Church, Hutton 
Monday 2, 16 & 30 Library Van 10:00am-
5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary 
School 
Monday 2 Switch on of the Village Christmas 
Tree Lights 7:15pm Come and join the Scouts 
for refreshments at 6:30pm on The Green 
Tuesday 3, 17 & 31 Yoga Class 6:30-7:30pm at 
WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information ring 
Bev on 07761 732810 or email 
shikido@hotmail.com  
Saturday 7, 14 & 21 Christmas Tree Festival 
at St Peter’s Church, Hutton with 
accompanying music, festive food etc                                                               
The Christmas Trees can be seen daily if you 

cannot make a Saturday 
Saturday 7 SRA Christmas Fair 10:00am-
4:00pm & Santa Run at SRA, Rotsea Lane 
Tuesday 10 WI Meeting Christmas Party for 
Hutton Cranswick members 7:15pm at WI 
Hall, Cranswick                                                                   
Wednesday 11 Christmas Festive Food Party 
11:00am-2:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane 
Wednesday 11 Bowls Club Bingo (eyes down 
7:30pm) at Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 
Saturday 14 Christmas Fair 10:00am-2:00pm 
at WI Hall, Cranswick. Free entry. Organised 
by Friends of Hutton Cranswick School 
Saturday 14 Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall. Bring your own 
materials. For information ring Madeleine 
01377 271664 
Saturday 14 Children’s Crafts 2:00–4:00pm at 
St Peter’s Church, Hutton 
 

http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:shikido@hotmail.com
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JANUARY 2025 
Tuesday 7 Book Club 7:15pm (this replaces 
December meeting) at The White Horse, 
Cranswick. Books to discuss - Little Women by 
Louisa May Alcott and The Xmas Bookshop by 
Jenny Colgan 
Tuesday 7, 21 & 28 Yoga Class 6:30-7:30pm at 
WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information ring 
Bev on 07761 732810 or email 
shikido@hotmail.com  
Saturday Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall. Bring your own 
materials. For January dates ring Madeleine 
01377 271664 
Monday 13 & 27 Library Van 10:00am-
5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary 
School 
Tuesday 14 WI Meeting Crime Writing 
7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Speaker – Mike 
Dixon   
Wednesday 15 Bowls Club Bingo (eyes down 
7:30pm) at Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 
Friday 17 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. Booking Required. Please contact 

HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or text 
Fiona on 07984657071 
Wednesday 22 Parish Council Meeting 
7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick 
Saturday 25 Burns Night at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom Tickets see advert for detail. 
Tuesday 28 Book Club 7:15pm at The White 
Horse, Cranswick (front room on the left as 
you go through the main door).  
Thursday 30 Meet Local Authors Derrick & 
Ann Wilks 7:00pm at Hutton Cranswick 
Chapel. Adults £5.00 under 18’s free. 
Refreshments available 
 
 
FUTURE DATES 2025 
Tuesday 4  March Pancakes & Pancake Race 
at Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Friday 4 April Easter Bingo FOTS at Foreman’s 
Car Showroom 
Saturday 14 June Summerfest at SRA Rotsea 
Lane 
Saturday 26 July Village Show on The Green, 
Cranswick                                    

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or for handwritten contributions  

to The Bulletin contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333. 

Saturday 14 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at 
WI hall, Cranswick 
Saturday 14 The Wolds Festive Illuminated 
Charity, Truck and Tractor Run from 4.00pm, 
Check Facebook for details 
Sunday 15 The Big Sing 10:45am at St Peter’s 
Church, Hutton 
Wednesday 18 Parish Council Meeting 
7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick 
Friday 20 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. Booking Required. Please contact 
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or text 
Fiona on 07984 657071 

Saturday 21 & 22 Sunday Santa’s Sleigh Ride 
proceeds to Hutton Cranswick Guides (see 
advert for details) 
Saturday 21 Carols Around the Christmas 
Tree 4:30pm on The Green 
Saturday 21 Cadenza Christmas Concert 
7:30pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton 
Admission £7.50. Wine, Mince Pies & Raffle 
Sunday 22 Nine Lessons and Carols 6:30pm at 
St Peter’s Church, Hutton 
Tuesday 24 Crib Service 4:00pm at St Peter’s 
Church, Hutton 

mailto:shikido@hotmail.com
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com


7 

 

The Christmas Tree Festival 
Following the article in November’s Bulletin 
the Village in Bloom team has decided to 
decorate two Christmas Trees for the 
Christmas Tree Festival in St Peter’s Church. 
Come and see them from Saturday 7th 
December. 
Autumn/winter activity 
While you are tidying up your garden ready 
for winter spare a thought for hedgehogs. 
Leave them some shelter from the winter 
weather - leaves, plants which have died 
down or some loosely piled logs so that they 
have some cover. Creating a wild area in your 
garden may attract them. It’s a good idea to 
leave out some water in shallow bowls. 
Please don’t use pesticides or slug pellets  as 
they will kill off the bugs that hedgehogs like 
to eat. More information at:  
www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk. 

 
 
 
 
Volunteer help still 
needed in the 
following areas: 
 At the Station, 
 The ground bed in Church Lane, and 
 The four containers in Hutton Road. 
Please get in touch with either Gina Simpson 
or Heather Teare if you are willing to spend 
an hour or two helping In Bloom 
 
AGM date 
The Annual General Meeting of Village in 
Bloom will take place on  Tuesday 14th 
January 2025 at 2.00pm at the Hutton 
Cranswick Bowls Club. This will be followed 
by a normal team meeting. 

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com 
or on 270173 or Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com or on 270187. 

http://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk
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Christmas wouldn’t be Christmas without 
a carol or two, and this year is no 
exception! On Saturday 7th December at 
midday, YWCC will be performing a few 
festive favourites at the SRA Christmas 
Fayre.  Whilst audience participation is 
not compulsory, we will be inviting young 
and old to join in!  

 

This whole event promises to be FUN for 
everyone. It starts at 10am with a Santa 
Run – this is aimed at little ones who 
want to see Santa in his Grotto – there 
will be a second Santa Run at 11am.    

Our friends from Wolds Hedgehog 
Rescue will be selling amazing crafts and 
Christmas gift ideas in the hall and there 
will be lots of other stalls outside under 
the veranda.  

The SRA will be selling food (including 
mince pies) and the bar will be open for a 
glass or two of mulled wine or whatever 
tipple takes your fancy! Sounds perfect to 
me! 

In Harmony  

Fiona  
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Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church 
Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 
methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

Churches Together in 

Hutton Cranswick 

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  
WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091,  
Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

Some of you may remember when cheap 
digital watches became popular in the early 
eighties, they had an LCD screen and for some 
reason they beeped on the hour. I can 
remember sitting in church as a teenager and 
listening to lots of people’s watches beeping 
one after the other, as we all had a slightly 
different time on our watches. It meant the 
service was nearly over which was helpful to 
know.  However, the preacher looked 
perturbed as he still had one more point to 
make in his sermon! 
In the business of life we can try and cram as 
much as we can into each hour, but do we 
actually achieve more by doing do so or just 
end up feeling more frazzled? As I get older I 
realise that I can’t physically do as much as I 
used to when I was younger and need to take 
things easier. However, I don’t think I’m any 

the worse off for that.  
In Psalm 46:10 we are told “Be still and know 
that I am God”. Finding the time to be still may 
be a challenge if we are used to being busy.  
However, we can all benefit from taking time 
each day to be still whether we have a faith or 
not. Paradoxically when I give myself a safe 
space to think things over I often find I save 
more time in the long run. 
 
Dear God , In the business that each day brings 
help me to spend time being still.  I ask that 
you will walk with me whatever this day and 
the week ahead may bring and that your 
presence may restore my soul.  
Amen , 
 

Pastor John 
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Services in St Peter’s in December 
1st 10.30am  Advent and Shoebox (Band) 
8th 10.45am  Holy Communion  
       Advent Carol Service 
15th 10.45am  Big Sing (Band) 
21st 4.30pm  Carols on the Green  
22nd 6.30pm  9 Lessons & Carols (Choir)  
24th 4.00pm  Crib Service (Band) 
24th 8.00pm  Christmas Eve  
   Communion (Choir) 
25th 10.30am  Joint Christmas Day  
   Service (Band) 
29th 10.30am  St Mary’s, Watton  
   Joint Benefices Service 

Services in St Peter’s in January  
5th 10.45am Family Service (Band) 
12th 10.45am Choral Communion (Choir) 
19th 10.45am Family Communion (Band) 
19th 4.00pm Choral Evensong (Choir) 
26th 10.45am Choral Praise (Choir) 
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School Crossing Patrol  - Hutton Cranswick  

If you enjoy meeting new people and making a 
difference in your community, have you 
considered joining the school crossing patrol? 
Join our team where we facilitate the safe road 
crossing of children and adults within East 
Riding of Yorkshire. 
This is a rewarding and respected role within 
the community that is appreciated by parents, 
children, and road users. The weekly hours 
make this an attractive opportunity for people 
who would like a job that can fit in around 
other commitments. The crossing times are 
08:35 – 08:55 and 15:10 – 15:30. 
Duties include: 

• Help pedestrians cross the road safely on 
school routes. 

• Provide a safe walking environment that 
encourages children to walk to school. 
Although basic knowledge of the highway 
code is desirable, full training and 
equipment will be provided, making this 

an ideal opportunity for someone with 
customer service skills or experience 
working with or caring for children. 

As this role involves working with children, this 
role requires an enhanced DBS criminal record 
check. 

Want to know more? 
Get in touch for more information. 
Name Rebecca Berwick 
Role Road Safety Officer 
Email rebecca.berwick@eastriding.gov.uk 
Phone 07815 015282 

Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Humberside (PCC) – Leo Hammond gave a 
summary of the work the PCC was doing to 
tackle speeding and road safety at the October 
Parish Council meeting. 
  

 
They are supporting Operation Snap to crack 
down on dangerous driving as well as speeding, 
by the use of dashcams, and other camera 
devices to capture dangerous driving in the act. 
So far since November last year when the 
scheme was launched about a third of all 
footage uploaded has resulted in action by the 

Police against dangerous drivers. The scheme 
does provide people with free dash cams if 
they would like and agree to upload footage, 
but private camera devices can be used also. 
You can find out more about this on the Police 
website here:  https://
www.humberside.police.uk/police-forces/
humberside-police/areas/campaigns/
campaigns/operation-snap/ 

mailto:rebecca.berwick@eastriding.gov.uk
https://www.humberside.police.uk/police-forces/humberside-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/operation-snap/
https://www.humberside.police.uk/police-forces/humberside-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/operation-snap/
https://www.humberside.police.uk/police-forces/humberside-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/operation-snap/
https://www.humberside.police.uk/police-forces/humberside-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/operation-snap/
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Any donations towards running costs and our 
village Scout Group gratefully received 

Thank you 

Monday  

2 December  Beavers and Cubs have had a busy half term so 

far learning about and celebrating festivals 

from other cultures. They also had an evening 

of shooting, caving and the rope course at 

Raywell Scout Activity Centre.  

Scouts have been learning DIY skills including 

brick laying! Beavers have taken part in 

activities to learn about recycling, whilst  

Cubs have done various science experiments.  

Scouts have been busy making a new Christmas 

board for the green for Christmas photo 

opportunities.   

The whole group took part in Remembrance 

Sunday. 

Most sections are full, but if you want to 

register an interest to go on our waiting list, 

then please email us on 

cranswickscouts@gmail.com 

Christmas Light Switch-On on The Green 

Everything 

open from 6pm 

Lights switched 

on at 7.15pm 
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Book Club 

Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 

Tel: 01377 270058 
E-mail: clerk@huttoncranswickpc.gov.uk 

Richard Alderton 
Tel: 271848 
Rich Bucknall 
Tel: 07711 288349  
Lynda Ingham 
Tel: 07432 558051 
Steve Jones 
Tel: 07950 253904 
Joanne Kelly 
Tel: 270737 
John Poolford 
Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 
Tel: 270248 
Ian Sibley-Calder 
Tel: 07770 632893 
Gina Simpson 
Tel: 270173 
Richard Swan 
Tel: 07711 623967 
Melvyn Teare MBE 
Tel: 270187 
Russell Thompson 
Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday  
December 18 starting at 7.00pm. The 
meeting will be in the WI Hall. Details will be 
published on the village notice boards and 
website at least 3 days in advance of the 
meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early 
in the agenda, the public and councillors 
may ask questions or make statements 
(limited to 3 minutes per person). For 
further information please contact the 
Parish Clerk. 

At the meeting on the 29th October the group 
welcomed 2 new members.  
 

The book discussed was The Last Thing He 
Told me by Laura Dave:  Hannah marries 
Owen Michaels and becomes stepmother to 
his teenage daughter Bailey. Owen disappears 
leaving his new wife a message which just says 
"protect her". All calls to Owen go straight to 
his voice mail. The Police get involved as 
Owen’s boss is arrested for fraud and Hannah 
is questioned. A bag of money is found hidden 
in the house and Hannah and Bailey soon 
realise that Owen is not who he said he was 
and they set out to find out who he is and why 
he's disappeared. Does Bailey hold the key to 
finding her Dad? It is an exciting book with a 
lot of twists and turns. Could be confusing for 
some as it does keep going to the past. It also 
explores the new relationship between 
Hannah and Bailey...a little explosive at 
times!  After quite a bit of discussion the 
group scored it 7 out of 10.  
 

The book for November 26th is The 
Lamplighters by Emma Stonex.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also chose the Christmas Books.... Little 
Women by Louisa May Alcott and The 
Christmas  Book Shop by Jenny Colgan. 
Members to choose one or both. A 
reminder...the December meeting has been 
moved to 7th January but there will still be a 
meeting on January 28th  
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HUTTON CRANSWICK PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Extract from the minutes of the meeting 
 on 23 October, 2024. 

 
24/250 Public Participation – Cllr Bucknall asked if there was any 
feedback on the question whether the Brown Bin collection trial was 

to be expanded to properties east of the railway line. Cllr Bibb did not expect the trial would 
take in any additional properties. East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) priorities are adult 
social care and children’s services. 
 

24/252 Questions to Ward Councillors – Flooding and sewage spills on Southgate – There 
was no further progress in resolving the issues following the site visit with parish councillors, 
ERYC and Yorkshire Water. Cllr Bibb agreed to try and progress the matter with Yorkshire 
Water through officers at ERYC. 
 

24/254 Planning Decisions – The following decisions were noted:      
 

(a) 24/02261/PLF: Erection of a two storey and single storey extension to side, following 
removal of existing shed, erection of a single storey extension to rear, installation of windows 
to both side elevations, construction of juliet balcony to rear and removal of chimney at Cang 
Carr Cottage, Watton Carrs Road  – Permission Granted – 2 Conditions. 
 

(b) 24/02507/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 no. Sycamore tree (T1) to 7 
metres, to allow more light into the garden and property; and Crown lift 1 no. Silver Birch tree 
(T2) by 5 metres (over the roof of the house), due to the branches being in the close proximity 
to the roof at 8 Church Street, Hutton  – Tree Works in Conservation Area – No Objections 
Raised. 
 

24/255 Planning Application:  
 

(a) 24/02997/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 2 no. Wild Cherry trees (T1 & 
T2) to 5 metres and crown thin by 10-15% to allow more light into garden; Fell 1 no. Pine tree 
(T3) due to 50% crown failure at 17 Mill Street, Hutton – Tree Works in Conservation Area - 
No objections were raised by the Council. 
 

24/256 Representatives reports:  
 

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported the Yorkshire in Bloom results for 2024: -  
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The Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council 
congratulated all those involved from the 
village in the competition.   The Judges’ 
comments and plans for 2025 would be 
considered at the In Bloom meeting on the 5 
November, 2024. 
 

(b) SRA – The Committee continued to 
improve the facilities of the existing building 
whilst seeking funding streams to enable an 
extension to be built at some point in the 
future. Quotes had been received for the 
installation of a new heating system. 
Improvements to the disabled toilet, female 
toilets and a baby changing area were planned 
for completion by December. Consideration 
was being given to the installation of an 
electric car charging point.  
Cllr Poolford reported that he had inspected 
the sports field after the recent heavy rain. 
The ground appeared to be in good condition 
with no signs of flooding or saturation. 
 

(c) Pond – The annual clearing of the pond and 
an inspection of the tree on the island was in 
hand.  
 

(d) Book Exchange – Recently, the stock of 
children’s books had required to be 
replenished more regularly than usual;  it was 
hoped that this was an increase in uptake and 
not anything malicious. 
 

24/257 Deputy Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Humberside (PCC) – Leo 
Hammond gave a summary of the work the 
PCC was doing to tackle speeding and road 
safety. The current Community Speed Watch 
Scheme operated by Humberside Police was to 
be reviewed, aiming to remove some of the 
shortfalls of the local policy and some 
operational restrictions. A ‘Flashing Speed 
Sign’ or SID’s Grant scheme was available, 
where the PCC would match fund alongside 
Parish and Town Councils at 50% up to £5,000 
for new portable flashing speed signs. A 
minimum of four locations had to be approved 
by ERYC’s Traffic Management. 
 

A solar powered ‘Community Speed Camera’ 
which could operate 24/7 was being trialled. 
Once the trial was completed and a policy 
created, it was intended to roll the cameras 
out to communities.  
 

Operation Snap was an initiative to crack down 
on dangerous driving as well as speeding:   this 
was the use of dashcams and other camera 
devices to capture dangerous driving in the 
act.  
 

Mr Hammond was working with Safer Roads 
Humber to increase education regarding road 
safety in schools and wider communities and 
agreed to encourage the Police to enforce 20 
mph speed limits as 20s, not as 30s.   
 

The Chairman thanked Mr Hammond for his 
attendance and presentation. 
 

24/258 ‘No waiting at any time’ restrictions – 
In response to receiving concerns from the 
public regarding visibility and obstruction, 
caused by cars parked around the bend on 
Hobman Lane and the junction of The Green, 
ERYC had proposed to introduce a new ‘no 
waiting at any time’ restriction around the 
bend at the junction with The Green and had 
asked for feedback from the Parish Council. 
Cllr Teare pointed out that the description of 
Hobman Lane was incorrect and was in fact 
The Green. 
 

It was unanimously agreed not to support the 
proposal.  It was recognised that at school 
drop off and collection times, there was 
increased parking around the school, The 
Green, Hobman Lane and indeed Main Street, 
which had made the flow of traffic more 
difficult, but made most drivers reduce their 
speed. The new restriction would mean drivers 
would likely park further down Hobman Lane, 
Londesborough Road and give an opportunity 
for some drivers to drive faster close to the 
school. There was also the questions of how 
the new restriction would be enforced and 
whether it was the best use of ERYC’s 
resources? 
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To view the full minutes please visit 
www.huttoncranswick.com  

or scan this QR code: 

24/259 Sexual and General Harassment 
Policy – Resolved to adopt the Policy as 
drafted and review and update the Risk 
Register. 
 

24/260 Topic for ERYC’s Overview and 
Scrutiny Team – It was agreed to put forward 
a suggestion from Cllr Teare on ‘How to 
improve the attitude to local food and that 
food is produced locally for the benefit of the 
local communities’ as a topic for scrutiny, as 
part of the 2025-26 municipal year.   It was 
noted by Cllr Bibb the East Yorkshire Local 
Food Network and Rural Tourism Network 
promoted the local food and drink sector in 
the East Riding.  
 

24/261 Centenary Wood – Cllr Poolford had 
arranged a site visit with a contractor to 
consider the work identified in the Woodland 
Management Report. A costed programme of 
works, to include a proposal for replacement 
trees, was to be presented to the November 
2024 meeting.  
 

24/262 Remembrance Sunday – The 
programme for Remembrance Sunday 
previously circulated was noted. Cllr Teare 
would e-mail Councillors seeking support and 
help in delivering the arrangements. 

 

24/263 Footpath/cycle way from Cranswick 
to Hutton – Following further discussion on 
the three suggested routes for the footpath, 
it was decided to explore the route from 
Eddlemire Lane to Hutton Road. 
 

24/264 Play Area – Cllr Thompson had 
applied for Commuted Sums to support the 
cost of the Giant Swing. The table on the 
roundabout had been repaired. 
 

24/265 Garden Allotments – Cllr Poolford 
reported: There were six vacant plots; the 
shared areas/vacant plots had been made 
tidy; rent was outstanding from 8 tenants 
and work on the roadside hedge and ditch 
was to be ordered. 
 

24/270 The Bulletin – Topics for the next 
Edition: (a) Road safety and speeding (Cllr 
Teare), (b) Car parking (Cllr Teare) and (c) 
Recruitment of new members for the 
allotments (Cllr Poolford).  
 

24/271 Next Meeting – 27 November, 2024 
at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.  

Allotments: These are situated on Beverley 
Road. To rent an allotment of approximately 
1/10th of an acre for £15  each year please fill 
in an application form and send it to the Parish 
Clerk. An application form is available on the 
council’s website. When a plot becomes 
available you will be contacted.  
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Neil Armstrong 

 Neil Armstong was significant 
because he was the first man to 
step on the moon and to tell 
everyone that it is safe for 
everyone to go on the moon.   

Florence Nightingale 

Her sanitation was important 
because she helped the doctors 
and got beds and food and 
drinks for the people that visit 
the hospitals so they can get 
better and she helped the 
soldiers.   

Rosa Parks 

Rosa Parks was important 
because she made it fair for 
black people and white people so 
they can sit wherever they want 
on the bus so they can both sit 
in the back seat or the front 
seat in the bus.                                                                      
By Neve 

Neil Armstrong 

He was significant because he 
was the first person on the 
moon.  

 

Florence Nightingale 

Her sanitation was important 
because she treated people 
better in the hospital to help 
it be better place.  

 

Rosa Parks 

Rosa Parks was important 
because she started to make 
it equal for black and white 
people.                                                                                                   
What did it start?  It started 
the civil rights movement.                                    
By Benny 

Significant People and Events in History by Year 2 pupils 
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We are absolutely delighted with the outcome of our 
recent Ofsted inspection which took place during our 
150th birthday celebration week. We know the 
children at Hutton Cranswick CP School are truly 
wonderful and the fact that the inspectors also recognised this, was a true credit to them all. 
Our children make school such a wonderful place to be and we are lucky to have them. We 
were exceptionally proud that the school has been graded as outstanding in the areas of 
behaviour and attitudes and personal development, as these areas are at the heart of all we do 
and underpin school life at Hutton Cranswick CP School. 
 

The Inspectors said that the well-being of pupils 
is "at the heart of the school's values and 
ethos" and "relationships between adults and 
pupils are built on mutual respect and care". 
 

We were pleased that the Inspectors 
recognised and commented on our curriculum 
being special and unique to our school as well 
as being accessible to all, they said that the 
school provides a "wealth of enrichment 

activities".  The inspectors were overwhelmed by how knowledgeable, polite, caring and 
respectful our children are; the strong understanding they have of the differences between 
people and how they appreciate the wider world and are encouraged to be "responsible and 
proactive citizens". 
 The report captured the warm, nurturing and encouraging ethos that defines our school. Our 
staff go above and beyond to create an environment where children want to do well and are 
cared for with relationships at the heart of all they do. Our heartfelt thanks go to the whole 
school community including our staff, children, parents/carers and governors. Whilst we are 
extremely proud of this outcome we are committed to continuous improvement. We will 
always keep striving to provide the best possible school experience for our children.  

The school graded as 
outstanding in the areas of 
behaviour & attitudes and 

personal development 
Ofsted Report June 2024 

“ The Inspection area judgements of 
‘Outstanding’ and ‘Good’ have been gained 

through hard work and a huge level of 
dedication by everyone in the school team. The 
Governors are extremely proud of the school, 

the staff, the pupils and their continued 
achievements.” 

Ray Sharpe (Chair of Governors)  
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‘From the high-stakes world of law 

enforcement, DC Derrick Wilks found himself 
entrenched in the gruesome reality of crimes 
that shook the very foundation of his being. 

This is Derrick’s story – from the raw 
vulnerability of a shattered man to the 

celebration of the unwavering belief that 
even in the face of unspeakable darkness, 

light can eventually pierce through  
– a story of the power of faith.’ 

 
Tickets available in advance 

from Foreman’s Garage,  Madeleine (271664),                             
Sue (07951 385150), Carol (07534 590563)  )  

or on the door.  
 

In aid of the Chapel renovation fund 
Adults £5    Under 18s Free                     

Includes tea/coffee  
+ homemade cake/biscuits 

 
Copies of the book will be available to buy. 

Meet local authors, 
 Derrick and Ann Wilks,  

and hear Derrick’s amazing story. 
Thursday 30th January    7pm     
at Hutton Cranswick Chapel 

‘Vice Cop to Vicar’ 

 

 

BURNS’ NIGHT  

CELEBRATION 

 
Saturday 25 January 2025 

7:00 -11:00pm  
 

FoRemaN’S CaR SHowRoom 
(by kind permission of Janet) 
 

Price £17.00  
(includes Haggis Supper & Ceilidh) 

Bar; Raffle 
 

Tickets Tel: 270258 or 270474 
PRoCeedS FoR ST PeTeR’S CHURCH 
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 So much has been happening at the SRA over 
this last month! We finally have new heating 
thanks to a grant from ‘Do It For East Yorkshire’ 
and it really has made an enormous difference. 
It is quiet and efficient! There is new seating in 
the bar area which is just awaiting cushions 
and paint! The ladies’ toilets and the disabled 
toilet will be refurbished over the coming 
weeks with a baby changing unit added.  

 
The revamped quiz proved to be very popular 
last month! So much so, that the one on Friday 
15th November was a sell out! The objective is 
to make the quiz FUN for everyone - so if you 
want an enjoyable evening with excellent food 
let me know ASAP if you want to join us for the 
Christmas Quiz on Friday 20th December.  
 

The Fireworks Fiesta on Sunday 3rd November 
proved to be a MASSIVE success. We sold out! 
In fact we could have sold double the number 
of tickets but for insurance purposes we have a 
cap on the number of tickets we can sell. Many 
thanks to the 32 people who volunteered to 
help make the event run so smoothly!  
The date for next year's Fireworks Fiesta - 
Saturday 1st November 2025!  
Our next fundraising event is the SRA 
Christmas Fayre on Saturday 7th December - 
whilst entry is FREE if you know anyone who 
wants to see Santa in his grotto, there is a £2 
charge - tickets can be purchased from 
Foreman's Garage or by 
emailing huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com. 
We would love it if the children could have a 
little run round the field beforehand!  
 
Finally, the Friendship Coffee Morning are 
hosting a Festive Food Party on Wednesday 
11th December – everyone is welcome!  As 
well as food we have the singer Sandra Robson 
performing for us.  

Hutton Cranswick WI 
In October we were entertained by the Tickton 
Tarts with a hilarious and informative talk on 
Memories of School Dinners. It took us all back 
to the days of coconut sponge with pink 
custard and the dreaded tapioca pudding!  The 
competition was a USA traybake which was 
judged by the members after a tasting, yummy! 
 
Butterfly Chocolate Experience, handmade 
chocolate company from Pocklington will be 
visiting us in November, hopefully with 

samples. 
School dinners to chocolate, 
what more can you ask! 
 
 
Our next open meeting is on 14th January 2025 
with Mike Dixon talking about Crime Writing. 
We would love to see any new members, if 
anyone is interested in joining, come along and 
try us out. Second Tuesday of the month. There 
is a varied program for next year.  We have fun 
…..with cake , try us. 

at the SRA, Rotsea Lane 
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